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CPC NEWSLETTER 
Chapman Place Condominiums   Fall 2017 

          Chapman Place Trustees 

¶ To view the minutes of past meetings, visit our website at www.chapman-
place.com 

¶  Monthly meetings are held on the 2nd Tuesday of every month. All are wel-
come but if you have an issue you must contact the office at least 1 week prior to 
get on the agenda. 

 

Annual Meeting : The annual meeting will be Tuesday September 26, 2017, meeting starts at 7pm, meet and 
greet starts at 6:30.  The annual meeting package was sent out the 1st week in September so if you donôt see 
something in the mail by the 2nd or 3rd week of September call the office.  

 

The annual fire alarm testing schedule is complete.  Testing will be starting September 20th.  Due to 
a scheduling conflict the testing will be done between the hours of 4:00pm and 7pm. On either Tues-
day, Wednesday or Thursday.  We have to go into the attics this year so have your closet prepared.  
You will receive your schedule in the mail a few weeks prior to your time and you will also receive 
a phone call to verify someone will be home.  Over the last few years we have had 100% access so 
thank you for your cooperation . 
 

The mowing contract is in its final year.  If you have any comments about the mowing contractor, 
good or bad,  email or call the office so your comments can  be seen by the board of trustees. 
 
Snow will be here in no time.  If you have any questions about the snow removal  you can visit our 
website.  Under the section ñGood to Knowò click on ñUnderstanding snow at CPCò .  This will 
give you some information on some timelines the contractor has when doing snow removal. 
 
 
Reminder: the trash company does not take Christmas trees, it is your responsibility to dispose of your tree. 
 

Charles Bartlett Marianne Pierce 
(Secretary) 

Debra  Brideau 
(Acting president) 

Sharon Quinn 
(Treasurer)  

Jim Smith Harry Shattuck 

Chapman Place Information Block 
 

§ This is your community and rules are put in place for a reason,  if you see something say 
something.   You can call or email the office, you will remain anonymous . 

§ Crittersð The weather is going to start getting colder so the critters will be looking for a nice warm place to 
stay in the winter.  We would suggest you set traps in the garage and in the cellar.  You could also put out 
bait blocks (available at Lowes or Home Depot).  If you use bait blocks just put them where children canôt 
get them,  under your AC or under your deck. 

§ Noiseð Remember this is condominium living so be courteous to your neighbor.   
§ Clubhouse rentals have become a parking problem.  People not controlling their guest parking– parking in 
front of the mailbox– parking in front of the fire hydrant– parking on the main roads, playing at the basket-
ball court and the playground.   Unit ownerôs pay condo fees to be able to utilize these amenities at anytime. 
Any parking violations reported to the office from a clubhouse rental the owner will forfeit their $100 De-
posit.  The board will also be discussing this at the annual meeting,  possibility of  canceling clubhouse rent-
als. 
§ The board has voted and approved, no clubhouse rentals between June 1 till the day after labor day. 
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Fee Description of Paperwork 

$75 6-D  Notarized  

$50 Financing Bank Form Only—balance sheet 
and budget included    

$25 Refinancing Only 6-D Notarized 

$50 Copy of Master Deed, By-laws and Rules 
and Regulations 

$10 Minimum charge for any request for copies 
done at the office 

       

      Vendors  

These companies advertise here for a small fee which 
offsets the publication cost of this newsletter.  Certificates 
of Insurance are on file at the office.  These listings do not 
necessarily constitute endorsement  of the Board of Trus-
tees. 

Garage Door Repairs 

Overhead Door Co. of  
Leominster                  978-537-9932 
Heating/ Air Conditioning 

Camôs Heating Company     978-534-2333  

Electrical 

Piper Electric    978-537-3520  

Realtor 

MaryAnn Bonneau   978-618-9699 

Windows and Doors 

J.C. Vinyl Siding                 978-537-6768 

FYI 
We spray for ants 
twice a year.   

Once in the spring 
and then  
midsummer. 

Office Hours:  Mon, Wed & Fri 9AM to 1PM 
Office Phone: 978-537-8041 
Email:  1chapmanplace@gmail.com 

LETôS TALK LANDSCAPING 
 
§ No more planting in a common area (especially around common trees in front),.  People 
can no longer care for the plants,  people are moving , people are passing on and Chapman 
place doesnôt want to take on the  additional landscaping.   

§ Unit Owners cannot alter their exclusive use area without a landscape resolution.
 (Resolution is available on the web site or at the office)  

Check us out at  www.chapman-place.com   

Leominster Police 
Emergency 911 

 
Non-Emergency: 
(978) 534-7650 

Did you know? Dryer Fires are 
the #1 cause of  house fires.   
 
Clean your dryer vents annually 
to prevent  a house fire. 

2017 projects 
 
¶ Siding  has been completed on 4 build-
ings this year—4, 20, 21 & 22. 

¶ The clubhouse parking lot will be paved 
in the fall 

¶ Driveways and drain-
age completed on  bld 
9 and 11 

¶ New north entrance 
sign has been installed.  
Flag pole is installed 

¶ Clubhouse parking lot under construc-
tion 

Standard Procedure for reporting issues or if you have a question. 
1. If it is a life-threatening situation call 911. 
2. If it is a non-life threatening situation, contact the office to report the inci-
dent either by phone (978)537-8041 or by email 1chapmanplace@gmail.com 
3. If your call is after hours, it will be returned at the earliest opportunity. 

4. If required, the office will create a work order. 
5. If a non-life threatening situation occurs after hours, unit owners should take the appro-
priate action to protect their property by contacting a responsible professional who spe-
cializes in the type of emergency. 

 
Note: Do NOT call trustees or employees directly. 
 

1st spraying was completed May 3-4, 
2nd spraying was completed July 10 

 Clubhouse Rental 
Large family and small kitch-
en?  Book your parties at the 
clubhouse by calling 978-537
-8041.  There is a low $75.00 
rental fee plus a $100 securi-
ty deposit.  50 people limit. If 
the facility is left clean, no 
parking issues, no playing in 
the common areas and club-
house undamaged, the securi-
ty deposit will be returned to 
you.  Donôt delay, book to-
day! 
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Recycle is for household material— 

Ý Paper, cardboard, glass & cans. 

Ý Cardboard outside of the container will not be picked up so cardboard should be cut 
up into 3x4ô pieces or smaller. 

Ý If you are caught dumping other material you will be charged a FEE, not a fine, for 
the cost to cleanup what you have done. 

Ý Parking is the #1 issue around the complex. 

Ý Parking fines are $25. 

Ý During a snow storm no parking is allowed in visitors parking other than at the clubhouse. 
Once the snow has stopped and you see the visitors parking clear,  feel free to return to 
the visitor parking areas. 

Ý The Board of Trustees are NOT the police; they will uphold the Rules & Regulations as 
they are reported to the office. 

Ý If you see something say something. You can either take a picture and report the time to 
the office (include the unit number if known).  You will remain anonymous. 

Ý If you donôt report it, there is nothing we can investigate. 

Ý Speeding—we get reports about people flying around the complex.  There are children and 
people that walk around the complex. Please keep your speed down 

Ý If you see any branches hanging or any siding flapping around,  call the office. 

Ý There is no soliciting at Chapman Place. If there is someone in the complex walking around 
you should tell them to leave or tell them you will call the police. 

Ý Ask them if they are registered with the police department  

Ý Dryer vents should be cleaned every 1 to 2 years. 

Ý If we have a large amount of snow on the ground,  make sure your dryer vent is clear especially 
if you have a gas dyer. 

Ý A CO detector will save your life,  make sure you have one on every level of your unit. 

Ý It has been observed that people are leaving there totes outside.  Per the rules 
section 8.1  you can put your tote out  1 hour prior to dusk the night before 
trash pickup and it must be put into your garage 8 pm the night of the trash 
pickup.  Failure to do so will result in violations and fines. 

Ý Tennis court— is to be used for tennis only, no bikes, no skate boards, no 
kids playing in that area. 
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Smoke and Carbon Monoxide (CO) Detectors  
¶ Testing is the unit owner's responsibility. 
¶ The annual testing that is done by CPC is for the heat 
sensors in your attic, kitchen and garage only. 

¶ All units have hardwired smoke detectors at each level   
¶ Smoke & CO alarms should be replaced every 8-10 

years 
¶ When buying new smoke detectors 
you should consider buying a combi-
nation smoke/CO detector. Smoke and 
CO detectors have the same life span. 
¶ It is Mass law that you need a 
smoke and CO detector in your unit 
and you should have 1 on every 
floor.  The law is enforced when you 

sell but this is a lifesaving instrument. 
¶ If you have any questions about smoke or CO detectors 
you should call the fire prevention office in Leominster  
(978)534-5950. 

HOME IMPROVEMENT 
 

Certain home im-
provements require 
a home improve-
ment form to be 
filled out.  This 
form along with 
pictures helps you 
as the owner in 
case there is a 
claim.  If the im-

provement is not on file the insurance com-
pany could refuse the additional cost of the 
upgrades.  If you are unsure if you need to 
fill out the form, just call the office. 

Grills 
 
 

¶ Per our insurance company charcoal 
grills of any type are NOT allowed on 
the property 
¶ Per our insurance company gas grills 
can not be used or stored on the patios/

decks.   
¶ Gas grills must be at least 10' away from the buildings or 
any combustible material when in use.  
¶ Unit owners will be financially responsible for any dam-
age cause by a grill. 
¶ If you have questions, please call the office.  

 
 
If you have a topic you 
would like to see in the 
next newsletter call or 
send a message to the of-
fice. 

Our new north entrance area.  It took a 
while to get everything finalized but it 
looks beautiful. 

Contractors 
 

Ý Contractors  are on the property to do a job based on  their con-
tract. 

Ý If you have issues or  questions about  the contractor you  con-
tact the office 

Ý If you have issues or questions about a contractors work you 
should call the office so all concerns can be logged. 

Ý Contractors have  been told  not to stop working if unit ownerôs 
approach them with questions.  They are instructed to tell you to 
call the office. 


